	[image: image6.wmf]
Newsletter No 7 – 3rd February 2017


	kindness…respect…tolerance…fairness…achievement…happiness…being included…being listened to…

	Our vision for Oyne School is for happy achieving children to be supported to do their very best learning within a caring school and community.


	Dear Parents and Carers,

Pupils have been meeting all sorts of challenges in January.  The P6/7 pupils met a big challenge when they stayed away from home on the Residential Trip.  All pupils learned a poem to celebrate Burns and most pupils set themselves the challenge of performing on their own in front of our judges.  We have lots of exciting events coming up so look at the diary to make sure you are fully informed.  
We welcome Ms Lara Lumbard as our new SfL teacher who will be in school on Mondays.

I hope everyone enjoys the mid term break which means pupils are not in school from Friday 10th of Feb to Wednesday 15th Feb inclusive.  We’ll see everyone back in school on the 16th.
Regards

Sharon Huxtable

Headteacher


	Our vision is for happy achieving children…within a caring school and community.
St Kizito

We were delighted to welcome Rachel Rennie back to school to give us a report on their visit to Uganda in October.  Pupils enjoyed seeing pictures of children in Uganda wearing their unused school uniform and other clothes and were very interested in all the different ways that people were helped.  Pupils were very interested in the differences and similarities that Ugandan school children experience.  Pupils also enjoyed getting letters from Ugandan pupils answering the letters and pictures we had sent in October.
.

	Our vision is for happy achieving children…
Scots Poetry Competition

We welcomed Mrs Hassan and Mrs McIntosh back to school to judge our poetry competition.  Pupils met the challenge of learning and performing a poem with enthusiasm and commitment.  Many thanks for all the practising that went on at home.
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All the pupils did a super job when performing the winners in each year group are
P1 – Eli Craig

P2 – Astrid Ipsen and Kyle McIntosh (joint)
P3 – Emily Duncan and Peter Boyle (joint)
P4 – Anna Body

P5 – Hannah Barnes

P6 – Meg Barnes

P7 – Sienna Lee
Mrs Hassan and Mrs McIntosh came back to hand out certificates at our Burns Assembly last week.  Many thanks to both our judges who are always encouraging.
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Oyne film night

Chris Dunridge is planning to set up a film night in the village and would like to include an afternoon film for children.  She needs some assistance with the children’s afternoon, if you are able to help please contact Kirsty Crook or Chris Dunridge chris.dunridge@btinternet.com or tel 851414 / 07976233466.


	Our vision is for happy achieving children…
Our Trip to Lagganlia
Our P6 and P7 pupils represented Oyne School and Inverurie Cluster brilliantly on the winter residential trip in January.  There wasn’t much snow so we didn’t get up on the mountain but Lagganlia is a super outdoor learning venue with its own dry ski slope.  So pupils enjoyed a variety of activities that thrilled and challenged them all in different ways.  Pupils experiences including skiing, snowboarding, mountain biking, canoeing, gorgewalking and cross country skiing, making fires and cooking pancakes in the woods, night walks and treasure hunts.  The staff at the centre were great and a good time was had by all.  Thanks to all the pupils who made the trip a pleasure to accompany.  I was, as always, very proud of them all.
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	Parent Council
Attached is a leaflet outlining the role of the parent council.  We are fortunate to have such a committed parent body at Oyne and it is vital that this can be supported by the parent council.  Each meeting includes a report from myself and it gives everyone a good opportunity to see what is happening in school and to discuss anthing of interest to parents.  As well as a run down of other areas of importance such as fund raising.   Oyne parents are really good at raising money to support the school and the parent council is a vital channel to guide how it is spent.  Please consider attending and showing your support and attending the Parent Council meeting on Tuesday 7th February at 7.00pm in the school.  A warm welcome and refreshments await all!
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        New Playground equipment    Funding buses to Techfest         Duck Race      Halloween Hoolie


	World Book Day 2017 – 2nd March
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Once again as part of World Book Day, we’re asking the children to have a look through their books that they don’t read any more or have grown out of and to donate them to school over the next few days.  On Thursday 2nd March, all the children will have the chance to browse through the books which have been donated and choose a book they want to take home.  Any books which are left over will be donated to Books Abroad.
Orb’s Community Bookshop will be visiting us on Friday 3rd March.  They will be bringing a selection of new and second hand books ranging in price from 50p - £1.50.  They will also bring some World Book Day books so that children can spend their voucher if they wish.



	[image: image11.jpg]WORLD

BOCIK
DAY



Reminders
· Please remember we are a nut free school.  Pupil snacks and packed lunches should not include nuts.
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Keep the Date

· Our Open Afternoon will be on Tuesday 7th March starting at 2.00pm.  This will be an afternoon with coffee and refreshments and the opportunity to share children’s learning.  The Fairtade Stall will be there as usual.

	Parent Information

Non-participation in sport survey
Don’t Participate in Sport? The Scottish Parliament Wants to Know Why!
 
The Scottish Parliament’s Health & Sport Committee is conducting an online survey to find out why people don’t participate in sport in their local area. The survey (which runs until 7th February) is very simple and takes no-more than 3-4 minutes to complete. Responses are completely anonymous and respondents won’t be contacted for subsequent feedback. So, if you’d like to have your voice heard on this important local issue, the survey can be found here: http://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/SportInquiry/
 
For further information, please contact the Health & Sport Committee on 0131 348 85247.
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Barnardo's at the Belmont!
Join us for a special showing of The BFG at the Belmont Cinema, Aberdeen on Sunday 12th February @11.00am.

Tickets £2.50 per seat to include a bag of popcorn! Babes in arms free. Admission by eTicket only.

To book please email BarnardosBFG@btinternet.com. Payment will be taken at the door.

Further details can be found on Facebook - Barnardo's at The Belmont Cinema. Thank you!




I include a ‘question of the month’ as part of our on-going self-evaluation routines.  Please return in a pupil bag or by email.

	
Question of the month!

How well do provide opportunities to allow pupils to contribute to their community as active citizens?
February 2017



	School Diary Dates 2016-17


	Date
	Event
	Times

	Tues 7th Feb
	Safer Internet Day
	

	Tues 7th  Feb
	Parent Council
	7.00pm – all welcome

	Fri 10th Feb
	Occasional Holiday
	

	Mon 13th Feb
	Spring Midterm holiday
	

	Tues 14th and Wed 15th Feb
	In Service Days 4 & 5
	

	Thu 16th Feb
	School dentist for P1 and P7
	2.00pm onwards

	Monday 20th Feb
	Hopscotch Theatre visit – ‘Innovation Nation’
	

	Tuesday 21st Feb
	Rotary Quiz – Hopeville Club, Inverurie
	7.00 – for 7.30 start

	Thurs 23rd Feb
	SSPCA visit to school – workshops in classes
	

	Thurs 2nd Mar
	World Book Day
	

	Tues 7th  Mar
	Open Afternoon Event 
	2.00pm onwards – all welcome

	Wed 22rd Mar
	School Reports issued
	

	Wed 29th Mar
	Parent Interviews
	3.30 – 5.00pm and 6.30 – 8.30pm

	Mon 3th April – Mon 17th April
	Spring Holidays
	

	Mon 1st May
	May Day Holiday
	

	Tue 30th May
	Parent Council
	7.00pm – all welcome

	Thu 1st June
	Sports Day
	2.00pm – all welcome

	Mon 5th June
	Occasional Holiday
	

	Thur 29th June
	End of Year Assembly 
	2.00pm – all welcome

	Fri 30th June
	Last day of school year
	

	22nd August
	First day of school for pupils
	


Any new dates are in bold
